Ms. Nina Douglas
9 Tyson Lane

Princeton, New Jersey 08540


Dear Ms. Douglas, 

In connection with the offer to Michael as professor at the new Simons Center for Geometry and Physics, I am writing to confirm our desire that you oversee organize an Arts program for the Center.  We think such a program an excellent idea, and your background and interest make you very well suited to be its first director. If you are interested, your initial appointment would be for five years. This appointment would be renewable. 

The program will be a permanent feature of the SCGP, and its funding will be guaranteed by the Simons Foundation. 

As you have discussed with Dennis Sullivan and Anthony Phillips, the annual budget for the program will be $100,000, which amount will include a $25,000 consulting fee for you personally.  Professor Phillips will chair a small committee, which you and he will select, consisting of interested faculty members from Stony Brook University.  

One role of the committee will be to ensure the best possible congruence between rhe Center’s Arts program and other university undertakings. We have also asked Prof. Phillips to share responsibility with you for managing the Program’s expenditures.    We see the mandate of the program as being fairly broad, embracing literary, visual and performing arts.  Activities could include small workshops, performances, exhibitions and artists in residence, as well as other ideas that you and the committee may generate.  Our goal is that these activities enrich the experiences of both the members of the Center and the university community at large. 

We are very enthused enthusiastic about this program, and we very much hope that you can accept the assignment as Director. 


Sincerely, 


Marilyn Simons 
President




